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Michigan Civil War Sesquicentennial Committee Chair Brian James Egen and Michigan
Historical Commission Chair Jack Dempsey attended the State of Michigan Historical
Commission Marker dedication at Monterey Pass in Pennsylvania. Michigan Civil War

Historian David Finney also was in attendance
as he was an original driving force/motivation
for the Friends of Monterey Pass (Friends) to
establish the state historic marker. Mr. Egen

and Mr. Dempsey were asked to speak on
the evening of July 5. Mr. Finney, not
initially scheduled to speak, was asked to
provide remarks and very eloquently
conveyed the thoughts and praise on
what the Friends had done thus far.



The community was very excited and enthusiastic about the marker. Many of the local
politicians and other key persons from the community attended with a good showing of
folks from community. There were nearly 100 people in attendance with approximately a
dozen Michiganders in attendance.

At the evening unveiling of the Michigan History Marker, Janet Pollard of the Franklin
County Visitors Bureau described the county as the commencement of the Confederate
invasion of Pennsylvania and the beginning of the Gettysburg campaign.

The battle of Monterey Pass occurred on July 4 - 5, 1863, as Confederate troops
retreated from their loss at Gettysburg. The battle raged overnight, wounding or killing
1,500 Confederate and 50 to 70 Union soldiers. While the battle was the second largest
to be fought in Pennsylvania, and included key historic figures like General George
Armstrong Custer, it is often overshadowed by the battle of Gettysburg.

What began as just a hand-painted sign marking the site of the battle in the yard of
historian John Miller, has grown into an official non-profit organization, The Friends of
Monterey Pass Battlefield Inc.; a group dedicated to the preservation and education
about the battle. The group purchased the initial acre, located at 14325 Buchanan Trail
East, in December 2011 from Mary Rae Cantwell, who was among those at Friday's
ceremony. The organization has developed a plan to acquire more property, install
interpretive kiosks, and develop programming and an interpretive center. This grass-
roots effort has inspired much of the community and they have garnered much support

and enthusiasm to
inculcate their
heritage into local
tourism, educational
efforts, and
cultural/heritage
awareness. The site
currently sees about
2,000 visitors per
year.

As the marker tarp
was being taken off,
many “oohs” and
“ahs” came from the
crowd. The brilliant
gold lettering, against
the green back-
ground, shown

Brian Egen, David Finney, Jack Dempsey

brilliantly as the sunlight streaked through mountain pass as if it was directed
specifically on that spot of the site. There were a lot of photographs taken and Michigan
was the center of it all! It was a great dedication with an impressive amount of positive
energy and spirit – we were proud to be a Michigander! It was a great feeling to know
that Michigan now had two State Historical Markers on South Mountain located about
24 miles apart in two different states.


